look forward to bringing teams from Ridge Road in the future to work in these Gospel endeavors. Dear Friends and Supporters,

Ecclesiastes 3:1 To every thing there is a season, and a time to every purpose under the heaven:

We are writing you today to inform you all of a wonderful season of change in our family. In December of 2022 God began to deal with my heart about the need to take my family off of the road full time. Ezra has needs that cannot be met on the road and Sis Chloé has struggled with her health the last two years. These were reasons but the specific direction that the Lord placed on my heart was that I would be the next pastor at Ridge Road Baptist Church in Hiram, Ga. My dad has faithfully pastored Ridge Road for 23 years and I didn't understand how all this was going to come to pass. In January of 2023 my dad begin to talk and pray about retirement. This is something we've never heard from him. Sis Chloé and I, along with Pastor Gravley, all made these things a matter of prayer. This past December we sat down with my dad and discussed our burden and began to pray with him over this as well. On January 14th my dad called me at 5:45 am to tell me that the Lord had dealt with him that his time was done. The next Sunday Daddy resigned, he placed me as interim pastor and recommended me to the church as their next pastor. Last Sunday, February 4th, we were unanimously voted in as the pastor of the Ridge Road Baptist Church!

My heart is full as we, with the Lord's help, are excited to evangelize, baptize, and disciple in my home town! We want to express our sincere gratitude to each of you who have used our family, prayed for us, and supported us during these 13 years of evangelism. Though things are changing I would like to share with you all as to what we are doing going

forward.

Tent Ministry

Who Will Go?

Much of the Who Will Go work will remain the same. We will still have conferences, camps, schools of evangelism, internships, and overseas trips. Taking the church will not be diminishing this work but rather, we believe, it will boost it. As many of you know, we've had a vision for two years to start a 9 month long missionary training school each year. Now that we're at the church we can focus on purchasing property and getting to work on the school. God has already started sending men who have a mind to work on this and the church is 100% behind it! Bless the Lord!

February 2024

!!!!!Church treasurers, secretaries, & supporters, Please Take Notice!!!!!

Support

With this news we humbly request our supporters to please give us a 6 month transition period with our financial support. This will allow our family to get established and for the church to get acclimated to supporting a larger family. At the end of the 6 month period please consider moving the Hewett family support over to Who Will Go? so that we can begin building the school and continue training this generation of missionaries. It is imperative that this work & training continue.

Our new support address going forward will be:

Who Will Go? and or Chris Hewett P.O. Box 2894 Dallas, GA 30132

This address will be the new permanent Who Will Go? support address and support checks can be made out accordingly. We will also receive our family support through this new P.O. Box during the 6 month transition period. For family support checks, simply continue to 'Pay to Order of' "Chris Hewett" and denote "Hewett Family" on the memo line so that we make sure your support goes to the correct place. Thank you all for being so gracious and understanding. We hope that we can continue to work together during this new season to fulfill the Great Commission.

In closing I want to say that the last couple of weeks have been very bittersweet for us. We are not leaving evangelism because it was awful or because we didn't like it, we're leaving it for the will of God! We have loved serving the Lord and laboring with each of you these past 13 years and we've made a ton of wonderful memories together. Obviously, we will be focusing more on the church and Who Will Go? but we will continue to do missions meetings, tent meetings, and revivals but on a much smaller scale. Please don't hesitate to reach out if God puts us on your heart. We love you all and we're so thankful for you!

Monday-Friday under the tent. Our friend Bro Samuel Fried. who has been helping us in the tent ministry since 2013, will be filling the tent pulpit on Sunday nights. We

We will still be doing a spring and a fall tent meeting

each year as the Lord leads. I will be active

during the work week, preach at Ridge

Road on Sundays, and will preach each

Make support payable to:

Who Will Go? and or Chris Hewett

P.O. Box 2894

Dallas, GA 30132

In Christ

email:chewett44@gmail.com

Follow us on Facebook:https://www.facebook.com/Hewettsforrevival

www.whowillgo.org

www.HewettsForRevival.com

Evangelist Chris, Chloé, Emeline & Ezra ewett